JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP

Regular Meeting Jefferson Township Schoolhouse Building June 5, 2025

CALL TO ORDER

The June 5, 2025, Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, Vice-Chairman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum; Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch.

<u>APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES</u>

Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the May 1, 2025 Regular Meeting. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.

TREASURERS REPORT

A summary of the current month's bills was reviewed. Alan Loesch made a motion to pay the listed bills and to pay between meetings all the regular and expected bills. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.

General Fund Bills - \$98,645.93 State Fund - \$0

PERSON TO BE HEARD - NONE

CORRESPONDENCE - NONE

ADMINISTRATIVE ASSESSMENT

#544 Mandy Carl – inground pool #545 Terry Doyle -16x16 porch Smith- in application process Miller – in application process 3675 Powells Valley Rd – beginning process 58 solar modules.

ENGINEERING REPORT - NONE

FIRE COMPANY REPORT - NONE

EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT - NONE.

COG REPORT – NONE

ROAD REPORT

- Alan Loesch made a motion to advertise a bid for single sealcoat and fog seal of an area
 of the Back Rd. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.
- There was a discussion about the recent PennDOT request for a new Resolution for cost of the West Cross Rd. bridge project. Last year, Andrew Bomberger from Dauphin County had sent an email about the County helping with the cost overruns. The

Township cost is %5 of the project. The recent PennDOT project estimate has ballooned to over \$2.2 million. However, as there is no formal agreement in place with the County, Alan Loesch made a motion to not sign any new cost Resolution with PennDOT until we have confirmation on our exact Township costs. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.

OLD BUSINESS

• The Girl Scout stormwater plan is still on hold.

NEW BUSINESS

- There was a short discussion about the next phase of the LVR pipe project. The
 Township intends to begin the grant paperwork for the next phase of seven pipes on the
 remaining segment of Carsonville Rd. We will ask Chris Hooper about the need for endwalls in the very steep area, and if plastic end walls would be a possibility.
- Alan Loesch made a motion to send a \$100 Donation to the Fire Company in lieu of funeral flowers for Fire Chief David Warfel. Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.

<u>COMMENT</u> – NONE

<u>ADJOURNMENT</u> –Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dennis Morgan. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.

Robyn Loesch Secretary/Treasurer